Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.
To assist with research studies related to the use of prison libraries in England and wales could you please provide the following information regarding the use of the prison library at HMP Leicester.

1. How many individuals used the library for each year 2008-2018
2. How many books in total were borrowed from the prison library for each year 2008-2018
3. How many fiction novels were borrowed for each year 2008-2018
4. What were the 50 most borrowed fiction novels for each year 2008-2018
5. How many times were each of the top 50 borrowed novels issued for each year 2008-2018

If this information is not available please give brief explanation for the lack of data

Please see the attached document.  
We do not have a record of how many individuals used the library, this is not recorded.  We also don’t have a record of the top 50 books borrowed, this information is simply not collated.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
